
Town of Concrete 
P.O. Box 39/45672 Main Street 

Concrete, WA 98237 
(360)853-8401 

 
Request for Proposal – Consultant Services 

 
The Town of Concrete is seeking a qualified firm to assist the Town in the inspection, 
and design for upgrade or reconstruction of its Water System Spring Box which must 
meet with Department of Health approvals and in accordance with any WAC, RCW or 
other regulatory authority standards.  Proposed design shall include design for the 
upgrade, redesign or reconstruction of existing spring box as well as include upgrades or 
replacement of existing downstream piping and valving as needed and shall also include 
construction cost estimates.  
 
The experience of the firm with similar clients will be a major determinant in the 
selection of the firm.  The professional credentials of the firm as well as business 
references will also be a major determinant in the selection process, along with a 
demonstrated understanding of the Town’s needs and available start date. The most 
highly rated firm will be selected for negotiation of the professional service contract.   
 
Please submit one copy of the proposal which is to be no more than 10 pages double-
sided (20 pages – single sided) including estimated costs for completion by mail to Town 
of Concrete, Water System Spring Box Proposal at PO BOX 39, Concrete, WA 98237, 
email to andreaf@concretewa.gov or hand delivered to 45672 Main Street, Concrete, WA 
98237. Proposals shall be submitted no later than 4:30 pm on October 1, 2021.  
 
For more information contact Public Works Assistant Jesse Babcock at (360) 853-6234 
or publicworks@concretewa.gov.   
 
The Town of Concrete is an equal opportunity and affirmative action employer. 
Minority- and women-owned firms are encouraged to submit proposals.  
  
Published on September 10 and September 24, 2021 in the Skagit Valley Herald.  
Published at omwbe.wa.gov on September 8, 2021.  
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